
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 
August 5, 2019 

4:00 pm 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the meeting room of Town Hall. Members 

present were: Margaret E. Serpa, Chairman; Arthur Smadbeck and Michael J. Donaroma. Also 

present was Town Administrator James Hagerty.  

 

At 4:00pm Ms. Serpa opened the meeting and the first item on the agenda which was the Town Bar 

& Grill to request permission for outdoor entertainment. Present was Tim Starzyk, Manager.  

 

Mr. Starzyk explained that they would like permission for acoustic music on the patio with no 

amplification that would consist of one guitar player and one singer. It would end before 8pm.  

 

The Board reminded them to keep the doors and windows closed when the amplified music was on 

inside.  

 

Mr. Donaroma moved to approve the outdoor entertainment as presented and revisit if there were 

any complaints from neighbors. Mr. Smadbeck seconded. Unanimous.  

 

Ms. Serpa then moved on to the next item which was a request from Behind the Bookstore also for 

outdoor entertainment. Present was Joyce Sudikoff, Manager and Owner.  

 

Ms. Sudikoff  stated that they would also like acoustic music of one guitarist. 3-5 pm and 7-9:30pm. 

 

Mr. Gino Courtney, an abutter, asked if there would be any amplification. He has tenants that sleep 

very close to the property.  

 

Ms. Sudikoff then responded that they already have speakers outside that play radio music they 

would use them.  

 

This was news to the Board. They informed Ms. Sudikoff that amplified music outside was not 

allowed. This included “canned music” such as radio. Acoustic means no speakers.  

 

Mr. Donaroma moved to approve the request for one acoustic guitar player at the specified hours. If 

there were any complaints from neighbors the issue would immediately be revisited. Mr. Smadbeck 

seconded. Unanimous.  

 

Ms. Serpa then recognized Ms. Suzan Bellincampi from Felix Neck. They would like an 

Entertainment License and One Day Liquor License for a fundraiser on August 20, 2019. 

 

Mr. Smadbeck moved to approve. Mr. Donaroma seconded. Unanimous.  

 

The Board then approved the following items: 

 

Performance reviews for Harbormaster Charlie Blair and Shellfish Constable Paul Bagnall. Mr. 

Hagerty added that Mr. Blair is an asset to the town.  

 

The Board signed the Dukes County Health and Human Services Contract.  

 

For the TV show “Weekends With Yankee” to film the streets with a small crew on August 15
th
.  

 

Commitments from the Harbormasters office.  

 

A Change of Manager for Alchemy.  

 

Commercial Marine Licenses for Ed Gentle Jr. and Ed Gentle III.  

 

A Dark Woods Lot Parking permit renewal for Jimmy B. Hauling.  

 

Three Travel Vouchers for the Highway Department.  

 

The Minutes of July 29, 2019. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

At 4:16 PM Mr. Donaroma moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Smadbeck seconded. Unanimous 

 

 

  Respectfully submitted, 

Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  

__________ ________________      Assistant  

Margaret E. Serpa, Chairman 

           

___________________________ 

Arthur Smadbeck 

 

__________________________ 

Michael J. Donaroma 

Board of Selectmen 
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